










NEVERwas I treated as anything other than an object who provided a scurrilous industry with a

"commodity".

NEVERwas any consideration given to the rights of my child and myself. Our rights under the

Australian Constitution were violated.

I do not know if I was administered any drugs in hospital other than paracetamol. Because the right

to have a copy of my records has been denied me, and I have no way of verifying these suggestions.

I was denied protection from harmful actions.

I was denied my right to justice.

My rights, and the rights of my daughter are CONTINUING to be violated even today, and that is

with regard to my medical records. Those records are MY history. How dare someone decree that

my personal records be destroyed. The stigma of ~ aspects of adoption is still manifest today.

I would like to take this opportunity to implore the members of the Senate, to give a directive that

any and all birth records be available to any who wish to have copies of their own records. Surely

this is our basic human right in the twenty-first century.

Please do not encourage the insidious secrecy to be maintained and/or perpetuated. I consider it

would be a positive move to allow access to our information. It would help in the long over-due

healing process. The subterfuge must not be allowed to continue.

One vital piece of information I was seeking in the letter I wrote to the Mater Superintendant, was, I

had a transfusion after the birth of my daughter. The problem being, I am unable to recall which

daughter - my first (who was adopted) or my second? To this day, the experiences are blurred, and if

the records HAVE in fact been destroyed, I have been denied the right, yet again, to an answer to

that nagging question. This discrimination must not be allowed to continue.

I thank the Senate for its time, and sincerely hope for a positive outcome to this inquiry.
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